Dear


,
Re Rating Strength
I know that strengthening underlying rate is an important part of your 2009 strategy, a policy that both I and Broker Network Group wholeheartedly support. It is with this in mind that I felt compelled to write this note.
For some time I have been concerned that there were grumblings in the market alluding to ‘two tier pricing’ from a number of major insurers – a gap between the price they were prepared to offer an existing client at renewal and the considerably lower price a new customer could obtain for the same risk.

I therefore took it upon myself to canvas the opinion of Broker Network Members directly to ascertain just exactly how deep seated this differential pricing actually was.  I have, over the past month toured the UK with my colleagues and together we have collated the views of over 100 independent broker principals.  Their message to us was absolutely consistent across all regions.  It was:
· All SME commercial clients, irrespective of sector and indeed irrespective of their own business’s strength, are ‘shopping around’ in an attempt to reduce their insurance overhead in 2009;
· Broker Network’s main Partner Insurers are inviting renewals with a 10-15% increase on 2008 expiring terms.  All are intransigent when it comes to appeals by the broker to negotiate irrespective of the circumstances.  
· The self same Partner Insurers will, when presented with these risks as new business, write them at between 5-10% below expiring terms. This results in a 15-20% differential between the renewal terms offered and those available as new business from similar markets.  In fact I even have examples where the holding insurer and the ‘new business’ insurer were one and the same!
This situation exacerbates another problem – that of resource.  As brokers feel they have no option but to re-broke risks to secure their clients, your office are swamped with quotation requests, can’t cope, and already stretched service standards slip still further.  The beneficiaries of this are the markets which are able to provide a more tailored and speedy response – invariably smaller insurers and MGA’s.
We all know the market needs to harden, but that won’t happen until the discrepancies outlined above disappear for good. However, we do need you to address this situation as a matter of some urgency if we are to be effective in this drive.
Perhaps you would give this matter some thought and revert to me with your suggestions on how we deal with this?

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

Grant Ellis
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